
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
Our ref: TSR/SCR 
 

28th March 2025 
 

Dear parents/carers 
 

End of Spring Term Arrangements 
 

As we approach the end of term, I would like to share some notices regarding the end of term.  School will 
finish early on Friday 4th April at 1:00pm.  At the request of students this will be a non-uniform day; 
students must wear appropriate clothing.  Students who need supervision can stay in school until the usual 
time.  Those entitled to free school meals may stay for lunch if they wish.  Lessons will run as normal for 
periods 1-3, followed by an end-of-term celebration during period 4. 
 

After Easter, students may wear summer uniform.  This means polo shirts are allowed, and ties are not 
required. 
 

We will also be raising expectations for uniform to ensure all students are dressed appropriately.  At the 
start of term our focus will be: 

●​ Only black shoes are allowed – no trainers, even those with logos (e.g. Nike Air Force). 
●​ No leggings are permitted. 
●​ Skirts must be an appropriate length,  
●​ Shirts/polo shirts must be tucked in. 

 

If a student’s uniform does not meet these expectations, they will be given three options: 
1.​ Correct the issue immediately. 
2.​ Borrow uniform from the school. 
3.​ Go home to change. 

 

If none of these options are accepted, the student will not be allowed into lessons until the issue is resolved. 
Persistent uniform issues, such as untucked shirts or rolled-up skirts, will result in detentions. 
 

Finally, I would like to wish everyone a restful break.  A reminder that Year 11 & 13 Easter revision sessions 
will be running during the holidays (details here), and the summer term starts on Tuesday 22nd April. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please email admin@fearnhill.herts.sch.uk 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 

With very best wishes 
 
 
 
 
 

Tim Spencer 
Headteacher 

Icknield Way, Letchworth Garden City, Hertfordshire SG6 4BA 
──────────────────────────────────────────────────────────────────── 

Telephone: 01462 621200 –  Email: admin@fearnhill.herts.sch.uk – Website: www.fearnhill.herts.sch.uk 

 

GROWING EXCELLENCE EVERY DAY 
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